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Dear Bain Families, 

It’s hard to believe that we are halfway through the first 
quarter of the 2017-18 school year.  Our teachers are in 
the process of setting up first quarter Parent-Teacher 
conferences to discuss the progress of your child.  The 
designated workday for these conferences is Monday, 
October 30th. Therefore, students will not report to 
school on that date. Please make every effort to set up a 
meeting with your child’s teacher. Our goal is to have 
100% of all our Bain families attend this conference 
with your teacher.  
 

On September 7th, the state of North Carolina released 
End of Grade test data and school report card grades.  I 
am pleased to report that Bain received an “A+” for our 
overall performance on the NC State Report Card! We 
also EXCEEDED growth once again.  We are BAIN 
PROUD of our students, staff, and families for 
partnering together to make our school the GREAT 
school that it is! 

As a reminder, our first Early Release Day is 
Wednesday, October 18th.  Our students will dismiss at 
12:15 and will be sent home the way they normally 
dismiss from school unless it is communicated to their 
teacher in writing no later than Tuesday.  Thank you in 
advance for making the necessary arrangements for the 
Early Release Day.   

This month we will kick off our Fall fundraising efforts 
with the PTA and Boosterthon beginning October 
17th.  Please mark your calendar for Thursday, October 
26th for our Bain Fun Run. This year, we are raising 
money to enhance our playgrounds and adding more 
resources to our Outdoor Learning Center.  More 
information wil l be coming home soon about this year’s 
fundraising efforts.  

We are Bain Proud of all of our students and families for 
supporting our amazing school! We appreciate your 
partnership and support of your child and Bain 
Elementary so that we continue to “Challenge and 
Prepare All Students For Future Success.” 

Tracey Hayes, Principal 

 

 

Upcoming Events 

Oct. 4 – Individual School Pictures 
Oct. 5 – Kindergarten Field Trip ~ Hodges Farm~ 
Oct. 5 – School Leadership Team Meeting – 3:45pm 
Oct. 6 – Principal’s Coffee – 8:30am 
Oct. 12-13 – Mass Hearing Screening 
          K, 1st, and New to CMS 
Oct. 16 – Sweet 16 Sponsored by PTA for Staff 
Oct. 17 – 26 – Boosterthon Fundraiser 
Oct. 18 – Early Release Day 
Oct. 27 – Last day of 1st Quarter 
Oct. 30 – Teacher Workday 
    ~Parent/Teacher Conferences~ 
 

 



 

 

 

Student Arrival and  

Departure Processes  

 

¶ Morning dropoff  = Begins between the 

hours of 7:45 – 8:15am  For the safety of 

your child,  do not let your student(s) out 

of your car to enter the building before 

7:45am.   

¶ Early dismissals   = All early dismissals 

should be completed before 2:30pm.  

Thank you in advance for adhering to this 

policy.  

Reminder: 

The only modes of approved transportation at 
Bain are either by bus and car as we are not a 

safe walking school. Please make sure that your 
child arrives by bus or through our carline in 

both morning and afternoon. 

We appreciate your cooperation and help with 
keeping all students safe at Bain! 

 

 

 

 

 

We Love Volunteers!  

Register to be an approved volunteer today!   

All volunteers were sent an email this summer to 

confirm their volunteer status.  If you did not confirm 

your status, you are no longer registered.  You will need 

to register again at the link below. All volunteers who 

chaperone field trips, help in the classroom or in any 

capacity at Bain must be approved.   

 

Register HERE. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bain Elementary Mass Hearing Screening  

All Kindergarten and 1st grade students, and student’s 

new to CMS, will have a hearing screening performed 

by the school’s Speech Language Pathologist, unless 

the school is notified in writing, by Friday, October 

6th, 2017.  If a student does not pass the hearing 

screening after two attempts, a “Consent for Hearing 

Evaluation” permission form will be sent to the 

parent.  Please return this form to the Speech-

Language Pathologist by the required date.   

Parents of students being monitored for history of 

hearing loss should be aware that they will also 

receive a consent form.  Without signed permission, 

students WILL NOT receive a hearing evaluation by 

the school’s Audiologist.   

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact 

Christina Smith, Speech-Language Pathologist, at 

(980) 343-6915. 

 

Media Center 
Volunteers Needed  

 

*** Calling all parents and grandparents!...  

The media center is a great place to help our  
Bain Bobcats. 

We are in need of morning volunteers to check in and 
shelve books …or… if you are a parent who sits and 

waits in afternoon carpool, come in, cool off and 
volunteer! 

Please contact Mrs. Freyer at 
geriann1.freyer@cms.k12.nc.us if you are interested or 
can attend our informational meeting and training on 

October 6 at 8:30 am. 
 

https://www.cmsvolunteers.com/
mailto:geriann1.freyer@cms.k12.nc.us


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Paws-UP: Bain's Student Newspaper Needs 
Your Help! 

Last school year we introduced the new "Paws-Up" 
school newspaper at Bain and it was a HUGE success! 
Our students and parents absolutely loved it and looked 
forward to every quarterly issue.   

In order to continue this awesome opportunity at Bain, 
we need your support for the 2017-2018 school year. If 
you own a business or know someone who does, please 
consider purchasing ad space on the back of our 
newspaper.  All proceeds go to the printing costs of the 
paper.   

Ad space is sold in the following increments: 

Entire back page (one issue): $250.00 

Half page: $125.00 

Quarter page: $62.50 

Of course, we also welcome donations if you are simply 
interested in supporting this amazing 
writing/publishing opportunity for our students.  

Please contact Mrs. Jennifer Blackmon at  

jennifer.blackmon@cms.k12.nc.us for more 
information. Thank you!  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Bain Students Artwork on Display!  
 
We were Bain Proud to display the following students' 
artwork at Festival in the Park held at Freedom Park: 
 
¶ Joshua Torres (3rd Austin)  
¶ Whitney D'Elia  (4th Spilde) 
¶ Ashton Willoughby  (5th Hayes) 

 
Congratulations, artists! 
Ms. Baker and Mrs. Vizinni  
 

 

 

Congratulations to our students for receiving the 

following awards on their artwork:  

 

Joshua Torres -Honorable Mention 

Whitney D'Elia  - Teachers Choice Award 

Ashton Willoughby - Teachers Choice Award 

We are Bain Proud!! 

 

mailto:jennifer.blackmon@cms.k12.nc.us


 

 

 

1st Early Release Day 

2017-2018 School Year 

October 18th at 12:15 pm 

This year, the CMS School Calendar provides four 

early release days throughout the school year to 

allow our staff time for professional development.   

Our school will open at our normal 8:15 time and 

lunch will be provided. Our buses will complete the 

end-of-day routes and parents/guardians will be able 

to pick up students who are car riders.  

We ask that you be in the car rider line no later than 

12:15pm. We also ask that you notify day-care 

providers or other appropriate parties of the early 

dismissal. If your student is currently enrolled in an 

After School Enrichment Program there is no need to 

take action. If you need after school assistance for Oct 

18th, please contact the ASEP site coordinator at 980-

343-6915 or the ASEP department at 980-343-5567 

two weeks prior to Oct 18th to make payment 

arrangements. This assistance will be provided on a 

first come, 

 first serve basis. 

Again, the early release time will allow our teachers 

to take part in workshops that will help strengthen 

their knowledge and skills. This professional 

development will go a long way toward bringing 

additional value to your student’s learning 

experience during this school year. 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Personalized Learning News 

Bain's Personalized Learning Vision:   

We will utilize a Personalized Learning 
Philosophy to enhance our educational 

framework allowing us to encompass the 
whole child, increasing student ownership, 

striving for mastery learning, while 
implementing paces, playlists and pathways.  

 

This year we will focus on the 7 Habits 

presented in The Leader in Me: How Schools 

Around the World Are Inspiring Greatness, 

One Child at a Time by Stephen R. Covey. 

Habit 2: Begin with the End in 

Mind 

Have a Plan 

I plan ahead and set goals. I do things that have 
meaning and make a difference. I am an 

important part of my classroom and contribute 
to my school’s mission and vision. I look for ways 

to be a good citizen. 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

  

September Terrific Kids 
 

Kindergarten    First Grade  

Vera Beth Geremia Cook  Brandon Leveque Armstrong 

Chelsea Johnson Floyd  Allison Goode Curtis 

Vince Lingerfeldt Hartis  Emory Little Guevara 

Adley Hucks Leaver  James Corbett Morgan 

Jackson Frey Van Horn  Sydney Lantagne Kerr 

Charli Vermillion Weber  Lexi Fritz Wilson 

   Tucker Jordan Winborne 

     

Second Grade   Third Grade  

Sumayah Ahmed Arthus  Landon Shields Austin 

Avery Mills Hamilton  Myli Lopez Clenney 

Ashley Garcia Holmes  Memo Mabiku Hicks 

Riley Santero Joyner  Zoe Morris Dalesandro 

Faiza Suleman Leon  Malakai Queen Drake 

McKenzie Connell Marwitz   Precieuse Mabiku O’Mahony 

   Donnie Applegate Trawick 

     

Fourth Grade   Fifth Grade  

Alexis Agurs Boulware  Andrew Garcia Bevis 

Shelby Cochrane Cannon  Lilly Payne Brock 

Hudson Snider D’Ambrosio  Madilyn Whitenight DeSeve 

Hannah Moss Franks  Elyse McCoo Gregory 

Blake Proctor Harmon  Natalie Johnson Hayes 

Margaret Gula Jordan  Taryn Vogler McElrath 

Ryan LeClair Spilde  Keira Corke Treadwell  

     

 


